
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

This week’s Learners value: Curiosity 

In his Monday assembly, Mr Verrall talked about the importance of curiosity. Albert Einstein 

said: “The important thing is to not stop questioning.” and “I have no special talent. I am only 

passionately curious.” We agree with Einstein that questioning and curiosity are the key to 

learning. 

Our children are filled to the brim with questions and one topic that usually fires their 

imagination is dinosaurs, and so do the people working for: Dinosaur Images & Facts.  

Besides their claim of having the largest online database, here you can also find an interactive 

globe as The Earth would have looked from space from 750 million years ago until the present 

day: Ancient Earth globe. You can input any place to see where it was located during the 

different geological periods, how its position changed thanks to continental drift and whether 

it was on dry land or covered in water.  

How about Enfield? In this image you see the location of Enfield Town 470 million years ago 

during the Ordovician Period. The seas were diverse and the first coral reefs emerged. Algae 

were the only multicellular plant and there was still no complex life on land. 

Now try imagine another 20 million years from now … One thing is for sure, Enfield is going places! 

 

Harvest Festival on Wednesday 4th October 

Children are invited to donate groceries from Monday onwards - see page 2. 

 

That issue again – parking 

Yes, it is a recurring issue in our school road. So, what are the rights of the resident and the driver? Your rights explained if someone 

parks in front of your house . Please be a considerate driver. 

 

NEXT WEEK: Parent Governor election 

 

Mr Jan M Bless 

Headteacher   

Newsletter  
29th September 2023 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 25th September 2023 

Ash   93.33% 

Birch 91.67% 

Oak   95.00% 

 1B 86.67%           

 1G 90.38%            

 1S 90.40%           

 2A 97.50%           

 2C 97.86%           

 2F 91.11%          

 3F 98.21%              

 3G 94.14%              

 3H 97.39%             

 4A 96.30%             

 4L 86.30%             

 4T 94.40%            

 5G 91.11%             

 5H 91.11%   

 5W 88.93%             

 

 6C 94.58% 

 6D 97.58% 

 6F 96.52% 

 

Well done to Oak, 2A, 2C, 3F, 3H, 4A, 6D and 6F with attendance 95% and above. 
Overall attendance since September 2023: 93.13% 

 

 

https://dinosaurpictures.org/
https://dinosaurpictures.org/ancient-earth#470
https://www.manchestereveningnews.co.uk/news/uk-news/your-rights-explained-someone-parks-27509209
https://www.manchestereveningnews.co.uk/news/uk-news/your-rights-explained-someone-parks-27509209


 

 

 

 

 

HARVEST Festival 

 

Harvest Festival this year will be on Wednesday 4th October.  All the children are invited to donate 

groceries on 2nd or 3rd October.  Please note that only tinned, dried and long-life food can be 

accepted; not refrigerated food items or fruit and vegetables. 

 

This year, the donations will be distributed between Cooking 

Champions (a food focused Enfield based charity) and our own 

School Food Bank. 

 

This is also an invitation to families who we can help with our food 

bank to get in touch with us. Contact Mrs Dunlea or Mrs Rees 

through the school office. Requests will be discretely handled.  

 

Many thanks for your donations. 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023 - 2024 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Wed 4th October 

All 

EYFS and Y1 

5H & 5G 

Harvest Festival 

Phonics Café am 

Visit to Cemevi – Alevi place of worship  

Thu 5th October 
4 

2C 

Visit to Shri Swaminarayan Mandir – Hindu Temple 

Visit to The Monument postponed to 20th October 

Fri 6th October 
5W & Half of 

5G 
Visit to Cemevi – Alevi place of worship 

Tue 10th and      

Thu 12th October 
all Parents Evening 3:30pm – 6pm & food tasting 

Mon 16th October 4 Trip to Herts Young Mariners Base 

Tue 17th October 2 tbc Visit to The Monument 

Wed 18th October 

3 to 6 

Y2 Class 

TBC 

KS2 Maths Café  

Visit to The Monument 

Thu 19th October 5 Trip to London Transport Museum  

Fri 20th October 2C Visit to The Monument 

6th November all Photos for Individuals and Siblings  

25th March all Class Photos 

Harvest Festival 2022 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we focus on 

the

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Selen 1B, Ria 1G, Yousef 1S, Nathan 2A, Gabriella 2C, Carter 2F, Shania-Rose 3F, Nathaniel 3G, Lara 3H,     

Hamza 4A, Kayle 4L, Makayla 4T, Tsihon 5G, Halil 5H, Justin 5W, Yusra 6C, Jayden 6D, Thivshan 6F 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Danny in 5W made this Titanic model out of leftover cardboard.  

He is fascinated with the Titanic which set sail from England to the USA 

on the 11th April 1912.  

Unfortunately, it crashed into an iceberg and sunk. 1503 people died 

and 710 people survived.  

Out of the 109 children that were aboard 53 died.  

Lots of people died because there were only enough lifeboats for half of 

the passengers. 

Year 5 is learning about the history of 

Transport and used 

 



 

 

 

 

October Family Home-learning Project 

 

Our school value for the month of October is 

Leadership. The theme for Black History Month this 

year is also Female leaders and their contribution 

to society.   

 

We want to know who YOU consider to be a strong female leader and role-model in 

your life, family, culture or from a different period of history.  

 

You can present your project however you like. Get creative! 

• A written report  

• A poster with facts and drawings  

• Write a speech and record yourself  

• Share a photograph of your role model and talk about them  

• Design and make a model of the person 

• Use your portrait skills and draw your person  

 

The choice is yours! Work together as a family or with friends. Your project 

should include information about the person you have chosen and why you 

look up to them. What can we learn from them? 

 

Projects are due by the 4th November.   

We can’t wait to see what you come up with. 

 



 

 

 

 

Feedback from the Calculation Café – What have you gained from this 
workshop and how will this help you support your child? 
  
• The new way of calculation from what I learn when I was at school  

• how to help my child better using the method that is been taught in the class room 

• I learned how to help him with his maths lesson  

• Detailed knowledge of how school help children learn maths  

• It's will help excellently  

• It was incredibly useful! I am from another country and I had no idea about this 
system. Now I know how to support my kid. Thank you 

• Understood how my child learns and be able to help to her level of understanding 

• I lean how to add  

• It was helpful to know how to help my child with his maths and to learn the different methods used which is 
different to how I was taught at school. 

• How to support my child better with learning  

• I gained a lot of things there  

• How to help my son do addition and subtraction easily 

• I learned a lot, the help I give him at home will make it easier for me. 

• Learning methods. I will start teaching my child maths as per what we have been taken through at the 
workshop 

• This workshop has taught me how to help my child understand Key stage 1 maths, will apply these methods 
to help my child  

As a result of reading Stone Age Boy in class and 

studying this in History, Era in 3G was inspired to 

built this model of a stone age settlement. 

She used materials from around the home and 

garden. 

We are very impressed with the result. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 enjoyed a workshop by Chickenshed to bring our learning of     

The Great Fire of London to life!  We sang songs, signed using BSL, 

improvised and acted the retelling of the story. It was fun learning! 

Thanks to ETSP for arranging this. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THIS YEAR BY 

SWITCHING TO FREE 

MEALS!! 

      Twitter @pow_primary                                                                                        Instagram pow_primary  

                                                               

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
file:///D:/Prince%20of%20Wales/Newsletters/Newsletter%202022-2023/March%202023/Instagram%20pow_primary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Full advert here: Partnership Coordinator | Enfield Town Schools' Partnership (ETSP) | | CharityJob 

https://www.charityjob.co.uk/jobs/enfield-town-schools-partnership-etsp-/partnership-coordinator/929390?tsId=36

